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1. Call to Order and Pule  

Mr. Casson-Fisher did the roll call. All confirmed in attendance and that they were alone.  
Mr. Casson-Fisher welcomed special guests: Mr. Chris Kam, President and CEO of OmniTrak 
Group; Mr. John Reyes, Senior VP and Chief MCI sales officer from the Meet Hawai‘i team; 
and Ms. Teri Orton Hawai‘i, General Manager of Hawai‘i Convention Center (HCC). Mr. Sig 
Zane was excused from the meeting. 

Chair Ching called the meeting to order at 1:09 p.m. 

Mr. Casson-Fisher did the opening protocol.   

2. Approval of Minutes of the June 15, 2022, Branding Standing Committee Meeting 



There were no questions or comments from members or attendees about the June 15 
meeting minutes. Mr. Rafter made a motion to approve the minutes, and Chair Ching 
seconded. Mr. Casson-Fisher did the roll call, and the motion passed unanimously. 

3. Presentation by Mr. Chris Kam on Results of the Marketing Effectiveness Survey 

Ms. Chun said the Marketing and Effectiveness Survey is not a measure of any specific 
campaign or looking at ROI, but is looking at what people value as they travel and their 
impression of Hawai‘i. She said they have been doing the project for a few years, and it is 
one of the last Tourism Special Fund projects. It was supposed to finish during the pandemic, 
which is the study's first renewal. It is the fifth wave, and there is one more wave in the 
contract. It is a study of the U.S., Canada, Japan and Korea markets. She turned the floor over 
to Mr. Kam.  

Mr. Kam shared the report. He spoke about the methodology and gave an overview. He said 
they spoke to 3,000 people online; 600 people were in each of the following regions: U.S. 
West, U.S. East, Canada, Japan, and Korea. They wanted to get an idea of what makes them 
travel and if they had seen Hawaiian marketing that impacted them in terms of travel. They 
fielded the study in January to March 2022, testing recall and awareness of marketing 
activities that were conducted in the second half of 2021, July to December 2021. He pointed 
out that the previous wave of research was conducted from January to March 2020 before 
the pandemic.  

Mr. Kam spoke about the key takeaways. In the wake of the pandemic, vacationers sought 
rest and relaxation and were less interested in new learning cultures. They wanted a break 
from their everyday lives. This was fueled in part by pent-up travel demand, and future travel 
interest in Hawai‘i exceeded pre-pandemic levels. He said perception shifted in the minds of 
the travelers. What they saw is that unique scenery and authentic experiences remained 
strong.  They started measuring new categories that rose to the top: residents and visitors 
following health and safety guidelines. They also saw increases in perceptions of Hawai‘i 
being a place of great shopping and ease of access to, from, and within the state. He said 
they wanted to get into travelers' minds and find out the impact of Hawai‘i’s Integrative 
Marketing Campaign (IMC).  Exposure to marketing campaigns boosts travel intentions for 
the state but also impacts travelers' minds. They saw that people aware of the marketing 
campaigns have a stronger perception of Hawai‘i as a sustainable destination with intriguing 
history and culture.  

 
He spoke about the U.S. market and mentioned some of the top reasons for them taking a 
vacation. He showed the slide to compare the waves. He said there was not much change, 
but there was a decline for a few reasons, namely experiencing other cultures, feeling alive 
and energetic, etc.  Mr. Kam spoke about their reasons for taking vacations and their 



attributes in the U.S. East and U.S. West. Safety and security were the biggest attribute. He 
said the things that make a great travel experience have weakened between pre-pandemic 
and post-pandemic. He spoke about the selection of the destinations for the travelers. For 
the U.S. West, Hawai‘i is still at the top. For planning to visit in the next twelve months 
Hawai‘i is also on the top of the list and increased from 31% to 42% from 2020 to 2022. For 
the U.S. East, Hawai‘i is second on the list and is number three for planning to visit in the 
next twelve months, and increased from 15% in 2020 to 23% in 2022. 

Mr. Kam spoke about the top destination attributes versus competitor destinations in U.S. 
West. In the top ten attributes, Hawai‘i ranked highest among all ten of them. The U.S. East 
was similar in ranking, but Hawai‘i ranked highest in eight attributes. He spoke about the 
marketing effect in the study. They found that 34% recalled advertising that was done in the 
second half of 2021, which was lower than the recall in 2019. He said that even though fewer 
people recalled the marketing, the lift in travel intentions was greater in the 2021 campaign. 
When they tested recall for travel intentions for 2021, 65% of those aware of the marketing 
said they were considering Hawai‘i for their next vacation versus 47% who had not seen any 
marketing but would still be considering their next vacation in Hawai‘i.  Marketing created a 
lift of 11 points in 2019, and 18 points in 2021.  

Mr. Kam spoke about the U.S. East being stable in terms of awareness. Impact of travel 
intentions had a 7-point gain in 2019 and a 9-point gain in 2021. He spoke about the data for 
the marketing impact on Hawai‘i's destination attributes for the U.S. West and U.S. East. He 
compared the number people who were aware of the marketing versus those who were not. 
Those aware had a significant gain in perceptions of Hawai‘i as having minimal crowds, good 
value for money, and great shopping. He said marketing increases the brand perceptions of 
the state.  

Mr. Kam spoke about the importance rating for the U.S. West and U.S. East. The ratings were 
similar for both. It showed which attributes are Hawai‘i's strengths, which have opportunities 
for improvement, and which they need to maintain.  

Mr. Kam spoke about the reasons Canadians are taking vacations. Year-on-year there were a 
few increases and decreases. Regarding what Canadians are looking for when selecting a 
vacation destination, safety and security is their number one choice. Canadians considering 
Hawai‘i for their next vacation rated 36% for 2020 versus 42% in 2022. Planning to visit in the 
next 12 months saw an increase from 13%  in 2020 to 23% in 2022. Hawai‘i ranked high on 
the top ten destination attributes versus competitive destinations, with Europe leading in 4 
of the attributes. For awareness of the marketing campaigns 32% recall at least one element 
of the 2021 campaign versus 30% of the 2019 campaign. There was a lift in travel intentions, 
with 43% for those aware versus 32% for those not aware in 2019. In the 2021 campaign, 
there was a 12-point increase from 38% to 50%.  



Mr. Kam spoke about the Japanese market. The number one factor for traveling was to feel 
alive and energetic. When selecting a destination, the top attribute was to have a place of 
relaxation to unwind and re-energize. Hawai‘i was number one in being considered for the 
next overnight vacation, from 28% in 2020 to 37% in 2022. For those planning a visit in the 
next 12 months, Hawai‘i was at number two, from 12% in 2020 to 18% in 2022. Hawai‘i had 
seven out of the top ten attributes. Marketing awareness was 37% in 2019 and down to 32% 
in 2021. Japan was up 19 points for people aware of marketing. In 2021 they were up 22 
points from 30% to 52% of those unaware to those aware of marketing.  

Mr. Kam spoke about the Korea market. Top reason for vacationing is for rest and relaxation.  
Safety and security were number one when looking for a vacation destination. For overnight 
vacationing Hawai‘i ranked 5th, and dropped from 39% in 2020 to 34% in 2022. For those 
planning to visit Hawai‘i in the next 12 months, there was an increase from 22% in 2020 to 
27% in 2022. Hawai‘i had four of the ten destination attributes compared to the competitor 
destinations. For Korea, marketing awareness dropped from 70% in 2019 to 48% in 2021. 
Those able to recall the marketing rose from 31% to 42% in 2019 and 15% to 39% in 2021. 

Mr. Kam spoke about sustainable travel. They are trying to attract travelers who travel 
responsibly and sustainably. As part of the survey, they also test attitudes towards 
sustainable travel. They see travelers in the U.S., Canada, Korea and Japan markets do have a 
significant sizeable sustainable segment within the markets that they can target.  

Mr. Arakawa asked Mr. Kam to explain the lift and the relationship/correlation. Mr. Kam 
elaborated on the elements of the marketing campaigns and said they tested marketing 
recall about the different years. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā elaborated on this and said that the people 
who saw the messaging had been positively impacted by it, and increased their 
consideration for traveling to Hawai‘i. Mr. Arakawa asked Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā if this information 
was important for marketing dollars. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said it is important to understand 
visitors' attitudes, what's important to them and why they choose Hawai‘i. He said it is 
different from the campaign effectiveness study they will be doing in the U.S. and Japan, 
which was recently contracted. It will focus more on actual travel due to the campaign, 
revenue tax dollars, incremental trips generated, etc. The MES study is a legacy title but 
more accurately helps the HTA understand the attitudes of potential travelers to Hawai‘i. 
Ms. Chun said people were contacted two years after the survey was done to check if they 
visited Hawai‘i. The people they contacted in 2020 would not have been able to come due to 
the pandemic. They modified the survey this time around. They will not know if the people 
who answered in this round of the survey will be visiting Hawai‘i or not.  

Mr. Arakawa said that since they will be doing an effectiveness study, they should decide to 
give this survey a different name, as there will be new legislators and government officials in 
December 2022 or January 2023, and they might compare the two studies which have the 
same title but have different data. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said they have the sixth wave and will 



move to a different tool. The new Campaign Effectiveness Survey that was recently 
contracted for the U.S. and Japan markets will have that direct ROI component about 
incremental trips generated, incremental spending generated, etc.  

Chair Ching acknowledged Sen. Wakai and Rep. Onishi on the call. Mr. Rafter asked about 
the Japanese respondents, who said they were already responsible. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said they 
were sensitive when talking to them about mālama. The Japanese respondents felt that they 
are responsible and respectful in their travel. Mr. Rafter suggested adjusting the campaign to 
be a thank you to Japan, followed by a few pointers that the HTA is doing in alignment. Mr. 
Ka‘anā‘anā said he would share that thought in the pre-proposal conference on Friday for 
the Japan MMA RFP. Mr. De Fries added that during the Japan Tourism Expo, one of the 
major travel companies HIS is taking the mālama campaign and embedding it as part of their 
organizational culture to include the wellbeing of their communities under the mālama 
entity, so he said the modification of the messaging is timely.  

Frank Haas from the public asked why value for money was not part of the top ten 
attributes. He asked how Hawai‘i ranked relative to other destinations about value for 
money. Mr. Kam said this was not a top attribute regarding what people think of Hawai‘i. 
Good value for money rates as an attribute that is important in the traveler’s mind. Hawai‘i 
ranks below average. Mr. Kam said that between those who were aware of the marketing 
and those who were not aware of the marketing, that marketing makes a difference in 
improving people’s perception of Hawai‘i. There was a follow-up question concerning the 
Effectiveness Survey timeline, and when the study would be published. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said 
the Campaign Effectiveness Study would be for the 2023 campaign and will be published in 
Q1 of 2024. 

4. Presentation, Discussion, and/or Action to Recommend Approval of the HTA Sports 
Program Strategy and RFP 

Mr. Willkom spoke about this agenda item. The years were chosen because they align with 
the current end date of the HTAs Strategic Plan. The HTA staff has worked to find creative, 
innovative tactics that will help achieve the best ROI on sports spending. The HTA has 
traditionally evaluated sports sponsorships on a case-by-case basis. Each opportunity 
presented was looked at individually without the larger focused lens of an overarching 
strategy. This led to an inconsistent calendar of events with no uniform guidelines for 
selection and missed opportunities for symmetry of branding, community, and economic 
goals. Over the next three years, they have a work plan that will correct those oversights by 
identifying pillars of events and the desired outcomes.  There will be a series of RFPs to seek 
event sponsorship opportunities that meet the HTA's sports partnership criteria. All 
proposals received will be thoroughly evaluated by the HTA and its strategic partners. 
Something new to be considered for the next couple of years is international partnerships. 
Hawai‘i is a globally popular brand, and he said the partnership portfolio should reflect that. 



The HTA wants to reach potential visitors where they live and align with the brands and 
teams they already have an affinity for. The HTA wants to find their passions and increase 
their consideration of visiting the island. Aligning the Hawaiian Islands with the most popular 
team in key source markets allows the HTA to stay front of mind for new and returning 
travelers. As the HTA looks at major market areas, they can define those sports specifically 
for each one. The overall strategy is still guided by the HTA’s strategic goals, which the 
FY2022 Board laid out to enhance the brand awareness and marketing of the Hawaiian 
Islands, produce community benefits, and generate economic benefits.  

Mr. Willkom said pillar one would be the marquee partnerships, which will all be separate 
RFPs for each pillar. Sponsorships in pillar one will directly or indirectly couple the Hawaiian 
islands with globally relevant, instantly recognizable properties. They will elevate the brand 
of Hawai‘i and create economic benefits of over $5 million and produce positive impacts in 
the communities whose natural resources they utilize. The HTA is committed to developing 
its support structure for collegiate and professional sporting teams seeking to hold 
tournaments, exhibitions, and other activities in Hawai‘i, which can attract visitors to the 
islands and support the local economy. This requires a community engagement component 
as part of their proposal. The HTA will strategically prioritize international brands, golf 
sponsorship, and professional or collegiate teams in key domestic source markets.  

Pillar two is a signature partnership. The main goal is to draw visitors from outside the state 
to attend or participate in high-profile events. Mr. Willkom hopes that marquee partnerships 
will do that as well, but they are looking more to a branding aspect where it drives their 
future consideration. He wants these events to drive visitor arrivals. The signature 
partnership is designed to have a high level of Television, web, and print exposure in the 
major market areas and a significant economic impact. The HTA will still prioritize 
partnerships with College Football, College Basketball, and Professional Triathlons.  

Pillar three is Hawai‘i Authentic. Hawai‘i Authentic events started in Hawai‘i, across all 
islands. The events couple of traditional Hawaiian pursuits with existing brands and 
sponsors. The events will draw world-class athletes and connect with local residents. They 
will provide an opportunity for their communities to view up close the top performers in 
sports that many grew up participating in and are still active in today. He said Hawai‘i should 
own the specific sports of surfing, beach volleyball tournaments, and canoe paddling races.  

Pillar 4 is the community partnerships. The HTA wants to partner with sports events, 
activities, and competitions that perpetuate Hawaiian and local culture that are significant to 
the communities on a local level. These programs will attract state-wide, country-wide, and 
international competitors. The programs will raise awareness and understanding of Hawaii’s 
unique sports history and culture through an authentic experience through those 
intersections and engagements and an economic gain for residents and local businesses. The 



HTA may fund other existing programs, not just sports, but also rodeos, local surfing 
competitions, and local paddling competitions.  

Mr. Willkom asked the Branding Standing Committee to vote on a recommendation on the 
strategy to the Board at the monthly regular board meeting, so they can start the work. Chair 
Ching asked what the difference between pillar three and pillar four is. Mr. Willkom said the 
Hawai‘i Authentic is more like volleyball tournaments, professional surfing competitions, 
etc., and the Local Community Events will be more local, not necessarily partnering with a 
major brand or sports league. However, they still intend to fund the local communities. Chair 
Ching asked where it allows for soccer tournaments, etc., where they add Hawaiian Culture. 
Mr. Willkom said it would depend on the size and scope of the events and how many people 
they intend to partner with. Mr. White asked how the approach differs from how the RFPs 
were issued for sports programs. His understanding was that they used to consider each 
event as it came in with a sole source. He said it looked like a significant change. He asked 
Mr. Willkom to explain the difference.  

Mr. Willkom said that the HTA had a procurement exemption a few years ago so that they 
could maneuver without the RFPs. They dealt with each event on a case-by-case basis. As 
they went to the new model, they had to issue the RFPs. Instead of issuing one large RFP for 
all the dollars available under the sports programs, where there would be a surfing 
competition playing in the same space as the PGA tour. These two different events had 
different goals, budgets, and ideas. They are now breaking it down into four pillars for the 
four RFPs. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said sports have always been covered by the Community 
Enrichment Program (CEP). The strategy attempts to get more specific about what the HTA is 
looking for and the impact they want to drive with the partnership and to segregate them as 
they compete for funds. On the Hawai‘i Authentic side, Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā recognized in the 
broader Hawaiian islands brand that there are aspects unique to Hawai‘i, namely surfing and 
canoe paddling, so they must set Hawai‘i apart in these sports. He said it is not just about 
professional events but also local kids’ events, etc., to support Hawai‘i communities and 
structure procurement in a way to do so.  

Mr. Kam said it was a good point to benefit the local athletes and local community and to 
feed them into the professional circuit. Mr. White liked the approach and asked if numbers 
were assigned to the overall budget and how it would be distributed into the four different 
pillars. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said they are waiting to hear about the FY2022 budget discussion in 
the BOD the following day. Once they know the total budget amount, they can come back 
with recommendations. Mr. White said it would be helpful to share with them how much 
funding was provided to sports in the past. Mr. Kam said Mr. Willkom and Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā 
had a good point regarding the different islands, as each island has unique events, so they 
must include that component. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said it is important to drive the right offers to 
the proper procurement.  



Mr. Arakawa said it would be hard to get an exemption back if there are problems with the 
RFPs they are currently doing. He asked Mr. Willkom to explain what went wrong with the 
old sports RFP and how they are fixing it. He asked what they are doing internally to ensure 
that issue does not come up again. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said that the strategy was flawed in the 
initial attempt to get an RFP. They tried to put the total available funding out, and they did 
not give clearly defined benchmarks for people to know if they were qualified or not. He said 
they also erred on how the procurement was drafted because half the respondents did not 
submit the required documents. This resulted in a non-responsive rate of 50%, which caused 
them to think there was something technically wrong with the draft. It also gave them the 
opportunity to look at the strategy Mr. Willkom presented.  

Mr. Arakawa asked if the RFP was the same as they did for all the sports marketing, but Mr. 
Ka‘anā‘anā said it was new. John White from the public asked if Hula and similar cultural 
events fall into sports marketing. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said Hulu does not belong there. If it were a 
larger event, it could belong in the Merrie Monarch Festival, which will be the Native 
Hawaiian Festivals and Events RFP. 

Chair Ching asked if there would be four separate committees reviewing the RFPs. Mr. 
Ka‘anā‘anā said it would be more than that. The community level will be done by island as 
part of CEP.  Signature will also have a separate committee. Hawai‘i Authentic will use a 
surfing evaluation committee, canoe paddling advisory committee and a beach volleyball 
committee. So, it will be more than one per procurement.  

Chair Ching said a bit of verbiage was missing on this vote, so he asked if they were ready to 
vote. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said they are happy to adjust according to their requests. Mr. 
Ka‘anā‘anā clarified that the procurement will be part of the CEP and will continue to have 
the CEP sports niche. Mr. Arakawa said he had the same concern as Chair Ching. He asked if 
there are certain types of events they chase or does the HTA wait for the events to approach 
them. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said as per 103D and the boundaries, it is their strategy to have the 
RFPs widely posted and shared to encourage offers to bid without crossing the favoritism 
line. 

Mr. Arakawa said he did not mean anything under the table of favoritism but meant the first 
sentence of the RFP that says Hawai‘i wants to own surfing or beach volleyball. Mr. Willkom 
spoke to his point and said that the HTA wants to engage with the GMTs and help define 
what teams and leagues are relevant in the major markets they draw from. They must think 
about when they make the marquee event partnerships. It is about forming a strategic 
partnership with teams where they are mutually beneficial but allow exposure to a specific 
potential visitor base. Mr. Arakawa said that it is all great, but Hawai‘i does not own these 
sports, so asked if they are chasing those sports that are important to their community and 
children. Mr. Willkom said some are event-specific, but some will be for branding and 



marketing partnerships in the teams' markets. A lot is based on the idea that they want to 
get into the local markets with a local team and form a branding partnership.  

Chair Ching recommended having more discussions to get the details ironed out. Mr. White 
said his understanding was that it was a strategy outline to get a general sense of whether it 
was the right direction for the team to move in. Mr. Willkom said he intends to bring the 
idea of international partnerships and the four pillars to the committee and ask if they like 
the structure but not the specifics. Mr. Arakawa asked about making Hawai‘i known for 
surfing or volleyball events. Mr. Willkom elaborated on the events.  

Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā asked for extra time for him and Mr. Willkom to discuss more on this agenda 
item. He said he would build a framework regarding the technical specifications they will 
include in the RFPs for the various pillars. Mr. White said he liked that idea. Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā 
asked that they defer agenda item 4 in the meeting and also in the BOD meeting the 
following day.  There were no questions from anyone. 

5. Update on the RFPs for Japan, Canada and China Major Market Areas 

Mr. Ka‘anā‘anā said they were able to release the RFP for the Japan MMA and will be 
working on Canada and China next. They wanted to ensure they had everything ready but 
did not hit their target of having all three issued in September. They will get the Canada and 
China RFP out next. The pre-proposal conference for the Japan MMA is on Friday at 3 p.m.  
They need to pre-register via the Zoom link. It is a requirement to attend the pre-proposal if 
anyone wants to bid on the procurement. There were no questions from anyone.  

6. Presentation and Discussion on the Hawaiʻi Convention Center and MCI Targets 
Review and Pace Report 

Ms. Orton gave the update for August 2022. She spoke about recent updates with sales 
marketing and events at the HCC. Recent events were a volleyball tournament in August 
2022, and the Okinawan Festival, which was a huge success, with about 40,000, including 
staff. This event had a much larger attendance than anticipated.  

She spoke about the Jurassic Empire dinosaur exhibit in exhibit hall 3. There were just over 
2,000 attendees for the event.  

She spoke about feedback from client Julian Nakanishi who had a basketball tournament for 
Division 2. There were about five or six teams from the mainland. He hopes to grow the 
volleyball tournament with the basketball tournament as well. The tournaments are usually 
in November and December when the HCC is quiet, so it is good filler business.  



Ms. Orton spoke about definite city-wides for the FY2023, with a total of eight for the 
calendar year. More conferences are coming up in October and November, and then one in 
April 2023. The ROI on the groups is about $9 million for the five events listed.  

She spoke about upcoming local/city-wide events. They recently had a Hula Halau that 
celebrated their 20th anniversary in the ballroom, with about 1,200 attendees.  They also 
had the World Class Wedding Expo, a repeat customer with a good turnout, with 3,150 
attendees. The HCC also took part in the events and showed wedding packet offers. She said 
they got ten leads from the trade show and booked one wedding event, which was very 
successful for the HCC. She spoke about definite local businesses on the books. There are 24 
events in October 2022. In November 2022, they have 16 events, some of which are two to 
three days long. For December 2022, there are 11 events, and they are welcoming back the 
Honolulu marathon celebrating its 50th anniversary, anticipating record numbers.  

Mr. Arakawa asked about city-wides and if it is the usual amount. He asked if they are on the 
same pace as from 2015 to 2019, or the plan to get there. He asked what the usual mix is of 
local business and city-wides, and what it looks like for the future. Mr. Reyes said the 
information is in the presentation. Ms. Orton spoke about the mix. She said the HCC controls 
the calendar about local sales and the HCC within a twelve-to-thirteen-month period. 
Anything outside that Mr. Reyes and his team control the calendar for anything within five 
years, which is short-term business. Generally, the mix of business in the HCC is about a 70%-
30% split on good years, with local business being the smaller of the split. 

Mr. Reyes said for 2018, there were a total of 28 city-wides and 19 were MCI. The balance 
was local. For 2019 there were 39 events, where 22 were city-wide, and the balance was MCI 
and sports. Mr. Rafter asked if the broader pattern is that there are a lot of local events but 
very few events that bring people in from outside O‘ahu or Hawai‘i. He asked what progress 
has been made in restoring the balance they want where more money is coming from 
outside.  

Mr. Reyes said he attended the August 2022 HTA's Board meeting and wanted to follow up 
on the details. Mr. Reyes said that when they speak of the global MCI team, they are 
involved in several sales efforts. They talk a lot about city-wide sales as they understand that 
the HCC is a state-owned asset, and the state legislators want that filled. For city-wide sales, 
there are three sellers. One of the key sellers resigned, so they are actively recruiting a 
replacement. He said they also have single property sales, which are about in-hotel 
meetings. They sell the destination, get the enquiry going, and work with individual hotels. 
Part of the new RFP was a global perspective, so they have an Asia/Oceania team focusing on 
city-wide and single property. Andrew Koh is the executive director. There are people placed 
in Japan, Korea, and Oceania. They have a service and support team. They had the director of 
client services resign for personal reasons. He wanted everyone to understand that they 
have a balanced approach to city-wide events.   



Mr. Reyes spoke about city-wide events and whom they are targeting, which goes to 2035. 
Medical, scientific, and technology groups like meeting at the HCC. They are a combination 
of association and corporate business. He said they have a goal and are thankful that the 
members recognize they are coming out of a pandemic, meaning that for calendar year of 
2022, their definite room night goal was 67,450, and tentatives were 207,750. He said what 
they are doing to accelerate for the future is they are proposing that the 2023 goal goes up 
to 101,700 definite room nights and then an increase of tentatives of 240,000. There are no 
more city-wide events as it comes down to historical lead time and how long it takes to book 
a city-wide. To restore the balance of events from 2023-2027, look at everything they could 
book. Mr. Reyes and Chair Ching had a great conversation where they spoke about working 
in collaboration with the hotel community. Mr. Reyes said the definition of a city-wide now is 
1,000 attendees utilizing two hotels. They will modify that, and the strategy will be meeting 
with Ms. Orton and the city-wide team on an ongoing basis about targeting the number of 
events by year and peak room nights. What they did at Meet Hawai‘i is invest in an analytical 
platform. The reason for investing in the HCC is to identify several tentatives with a 50% 
chance for a booking of close to $800 million. The critical things they need from the HTA, and 
Board is the news about the HCC roof getting out there, and that it needs repair. It will affect 
definites and tentatives, and a seller needs to be able to say with confidence that the roof is 
being addressed.  

Ms. Orton concurred with Mr. Reyes. She said it is imperative that the roof gets fixed. Mr. 
Reyes said everything starts with sales. Prior to 2020, the movement of sales and marketing 
moved over to the HCC. In January 2020, he came on board and assumed the city-wide sales 
marketing. The traditional model for selling and marketing the HCC usually resides with the 
destination marketing organization. He said Ms. Orton was focused on events and booking 
business. Pre-COVID had five sellers in the marketplace, one client services, and two 
coordinators to support their sellers. During COVID they had the city-wide team because 
research showed that meeting business was not coming back until 2024. Single property 
sellers took over, and events were moved. In 2020 they had 20 city-wide events that only 
happened from January through March, and then they started getting cancellations. 
Currently, they have three post-COVID sellers, one client services and two coordinators. Two 
thirds of the team have been there one year or less, and now they also have an opening, so 
they understand that even with those circumstances, they have to move forward. He wanted 
to ensure everyone had a stance on the shift in sales.  

Mr. Reyes said that prior to him coming on board the HVCB hired a company called 2 
Synergize. He showed a slide from the study. He spoke about the question of lead time. Their 
optimal pieces of business are 1,000 rooms all the way up to 4,000. It takes about four years 
to book an optimal piece of business. For 4,000 peak room nights or more, it will take about 
nine years. For 2022, an optimal piece of business of 1,000 or more will land in 2026. So, 



sellers handling the association market, which books out a lot farther, are going to their 
database and prospecting to see what groups are open for 2026 and beyond.  

Mr. Reyes mentioned that even with the historical lead time, they are looking at booking 
everything in the short-term, as mentioned by Ms. Orton. He said placement is everything. 
Tier 1 which is 1,000 on peak is four to nine years. They will focus on 2023 - 2027 on tier two, 
which is 250 to 999 on peak and those that are less, so that might be an example of a hotel 
that needs additional space. He said the booking guidelines show they are looking for key 
variables, time of year, peak rooms, amount of exhibit space, and ensuring the inventory is 
controlled. He said what was good prior to him coming on board in 2019 and still stands is 
the way they rate groups. He spoke about the key to where they were going.  

Mr. Reyes spoke to Mr. Arakawa's question and said through the study with 2 Synergize it 
was communicated by the hotel community that the best years were 2015 and 2018. 
Looking at the business mix between those years, it averages a total of 27 events per year. 
He said the way they will do that mix is book eleven tier 1 groups, eight tier 2, and eight tier 
3. He said that is what they are growing towards. In reality, because of COVID, looking at 
2023, there are eight groups: four tier 1's, two tier 2’s and two tier 3’s. Mr. Reyes and Ms. 
Orton went through the events and peak by year. They are telling the Branding Standing 
committee that, realistically, they will not do 27 events in 2023, but they believe they can do 
12. They already have four in the tier 1 so they will accelerate and look at tier 3 and tier 2. If 
they can get a tier 1, they will go after it if available. Ms. Orton noted that the type of 
business is also as important as the number of business. Corporate pieces on the books are 
always willing to pay higher rates, spend more, and have a higher food and beverage spend. 
She said having a good mix of association and corporate is nice. 

Mr. Reyes said he and Ms. Orton work as one team, although they are separate 
organizations. He said they have seven organizations representing 84,000 total room nights 
and 34,000 attendees, 5 were tentative, 2 were definite, and one of the tentatives was a 
corporate group, and they might book in 2024 with 1,600 people.  

Mr. Reyes spoke to Ms. Orton's point about the opportunities they are looking for, being 
corporate, sports, or associations they can find. Their competition is primarily San Diego, San 
Francisco, Seattle, and Los Angeles. He said they are more in their exhibit space compared to 
Seattle.  

Mr. Reyes spoke about the Futurepace report. On average, Meet Hawai‘i has produced 
300,000 definite room nights per year. Two-thirds of that are single property, and a third is 
city-wide. On average, the pace target is 103,041 room nights. Ms. Orton said Mr. Reyes 
must raise the number, and they are looking to do that moving forward. That means that in 
2022 they should be at 78,951 definite room nights, and he is currently below that by 47%. 



They hope to make an impact from 2023 in the future. In 2025 they are over pace. Mr. Reyes 
can address this with his sales team on an ongoing basis.  

Mr. Reyes spoke about corporate groups. The global opportunities in Oceania were hoping 
to close on a 2023 city-wide booking. He spoke about long-term, which will be about 
associations. Asia has large incentive groups. For production, total tentative room nights 
were 198,000 for 2022 versus 94,000 in 2021. There is a positive trend in customers city-
wide, and single property is starting to come back and book. The tentative room nights were 
only 18% below 2019 which is a year everyone is using for the benchmark. Total definite 
room nights are 52% ahead of 2019.  

Mr. Reyes spoke about the opportunities. There are 132,454 potential room nights they will 
try convert. His team is focused on it, putting in a lot of effort. There is a strategy; they have 
a goal and need to be flexible. They will be looking at different tiers and have an idea of what 
is optimal, what the mix is, and how they are getting there.  

Mr. Arakawa asked what the previous marketing person's experience was and if they will be 
able to find a similar marketing person to hire. He wondered if they were looking for 
someone with similar experience. Mr. Reyes said Ernie was one of the country's top sellers 
and was born in O‘ahu. Beyond the roof problem, there was frustration about the support 
for tourism for his parent organization, so he was the best of the best. He and Ms. Orton 
spoke about getting someone similar on board. He has identified over eleven candidates and 
is feeling positive. Ms. Orton agreed with Mr. Reyes comments about getting an experienced 
candidate that can call on customers with whom they have established relationships for 
short-term business.  

Mr. Rafter appreciated the focus on tier 1 and asked why they were not focusing more on 
tier 2 and tier 3.  He also asked about the 38% of meetings from the mid-west and the 41% 
from the southeast, and if it was relevant to the HTA. He said there is a big difference in 
planning a 20,000-person conference if your headquarters are in New York versus San 
Francisco. He asked why all their resources are based out of Marilyn, Virginia, Illinois, versus 
San Francisco or Los Angeles. He asked why none of their resources are on the west coast.  

Mr. Reyes said they would start working on tier 2 and tier 3. He said they have opportunities 
in the Midwest and east coast to focus on that. He said it could not be a corporate position, 
but it has to be a corporate association and sports, so they focus on the short-term, tier 2, 
and tier 3 on all markets. The person they are looking at for the position has to have the 
ability to book those tier 2's and tier 3's, which will be out of the west coast, where that 
position will be located. He said he and Ms. Orton have looked at contracting additional 
personnel. He said it comes down to money, $4.5 million budget. He arrived in 2020 when it 
was $7 million, and it got reduced. He is open to being creative on how they can deploy 
more salespeople.  



Mr. Rafter asked how they are measuring performance for the city-wide salespeople. He said 
there is very little tier 1 production other than one year. Mr. Reyes said the contract with the 
HTA is two measurements, tentative room nights and definite room nights. 67,450 room 
nights, and the increase to 101,700 is a 40% increase, which points to the fact that they 
understand the sense of urgency and are raising goals to get business into the HCC. Mr. 
Rafter said the tier 1 salespeople have a difficult position, including the roof and wondered if 
they should lessen the focus on tier 1 and push tier 2. Mr. Reyes said it is important to 
communicate that the sellers in Chicago and Washington D.C. are not just focused on tier 1 
but on anything and everything. Mr. Reyes said they are looking at what they can attain 
realistically.  

There were no questions or comments from the community.  

7. Adjournment 

Chair Ching asked for a motion to adjourn. Mr. Arakawa made a motion and Mr. White 
seconded. Mr. Casson-Fisher adjourned the meeting at 3:27 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

____________________________________ 
Sheillane Reyes                           
Recorder 
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